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Principal’s Corner 

continued on next page 

Dear Johnson Families:  

As always, thank you for your incredible support.  At the opening of May, I 
usually reflect on the amazing events of April.  Thank you to all who 
participated in parent-teacher conferences.  Thank you to our amazing School 
Accountability and Advisory Committee for their advisement on our budget 
decisions.  Our staffing plan was approved at the district level.  Thank you to 
our JPTO and all they do to support Johnson.  Many of you supported our 4/5 
track meet, our book fair, and our fantastic Teacher Appreciation Week!  Our 
first week of May also brought our annual art show back!  Thank you all for 
attending.   

May has many other fun, end-of-year events.  Some of these events include 
our field day with our family fun night, meet your next grade level, field trips 
at many grade levels, and our 5th grade commencement.  I am sure I have 
missed something, so please make sure you check the calendar published 
later in this newsletter. We hope to finish the 2021-22 school year strong.   

We do have staff changes for all to be aware.  Mr. Rumbold and Mrs. Hunter 
are retiring this year.  Our teacher appreciation week celebrated each of 
these very dedicated educators.  We are so grateful for their many years of 
service to Johnson.  Lindsey England is planning to teach abroad next year.  
We will see where her path takes her, and I look forward to hearing about her 
adventures.  Leah Goodrich, our occupational therapist will be moving on to 
serve students at the secondary level.  Our school psychologist, Danielle Scott 
is moving as her husband will have a new assignment.  Karen Elbrader will 
move on as well to have more flexible time for her family’s needs.  We are 
grateful to each, and we wish them all well.   

mailto:gdawson@psdschools.org
mailto:mhughes@psdschools.org
mailto:tcrewdso@psdschools.org
mailto:wthornto@psdschools.org
mailto:jallen@psdschools.org
http://joh.psdschools.org
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
mailto:heatherpatel@windermere.com
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Principal’s Corner     continued 

So, who will take their places?   

• Alondra Flores will join our third-grade team.   

• Satie Walker is returning to Johnson to also join our third-grade team.   

• Elizabeth Crawford will be our new occupational therapist.  Ms. 
Crawford has been with PSD and our SWAAC team for many years.  We 
are excited for her to join the Johnson team.   

• Pending board approval, please welcome Alyssa Kaiser as our P.E. 
Teacher for the 22/23 school year! Ms. Kaiser graduated from Colorado 
Mesa University with a BA in Kinesiology: K-12 Education. She has been 
teaching in Grand Junction over the past year and is now looking 
forward to sharing her love for physical education here at Johnson.    

• Pending board approval, please welcome Amy Felder, who will be our 
Art Teacher for the 22/23 school year. Ms. Felder received her BA from 
the College of Charleston in South Carolina (English and Studio Art for 
Grades K-12 certification), and her MA (Art & Design) from the 
University of Northern Colorado.  Ms. Felder has 15 years of Teaching 
experience across three different states (South Carolina, California, and 
Colorado). She is looking forward to sharing her love of Art with the 
students at Johnson.  

I opened this letter with thanking you for your support.  As we head into the 
last stretch of this year, thank you for all you do in support of your children and 
their education.  Thank you for making Johnson a great place to be.   

Best,  

Georgianna Dawson, principal 

mailto:joe.mivshek@km.com
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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continued on next page 

AP’s Angle 

May 2022 

 

Bird is the Word! 

Thanks to our amazing JPTO, we are extremely excited about a special 
assembly on May the 4th, which will offer Johnson students an up-close view of 
some spectacular birds from the Rocky Mountain Raptor Program. Raptors are 
known for their powerful keen eyesight, which is about 6-8 times better than 
human eyesight, and so we love that Johnson students will be able to discover 
facts like these while getting to see such majestic creatures in real life. Make 
sure to ask your child what they thought, felt, and learned about at this very 
cool assembly. 

 

Johnson Mathletes! 

This school year, we started an after-school enrichment program called, “Math 
Olympiads” for students in 5th grade. Once a week, these students explored 
Math concepts, played Math games, and participated in five challenging 
international Math contests. Last week, five students from the Math Olympiads 
program joined a district Math tournament at Olander Elementary School, to 
compete against 18 other teams. The five Johnson students who attended (see 
picture below) were chosen based on their ranking through the Math 
Olympiads contests. Although we did not win a trophy at the district 
tournament this year, the students had so much fun and received blue ribbons 
for their excellent work. We are looking forward to Next year, Math Olympiads 

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
http://www.nocofootball.com/
https://center.huntingtonhelps.com/lp/fort-collins/tutoring-2
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AP’s Angle       continued 

will be open to students in 4th grade as well as 5th grade, with a hope to see 
more students excited about Math and to improve on this year’s results in the 
district tournament.  

Special thanks to Ms. Steinle and Ms. Hudson for sharing their Math Super-
Powers each week at Math Olympiads. We will also be looking for volunteers 
for next year, so please let me know if you are interested in helping us grow 
this important program.  

 

 

Johnson Mathletes (from left to right): Lydia, Deakon, Jackson, Brooke, Brooklyn 

http://www.fcconnexion.com/
http://www.saludclinic.org/
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Included in this Month’s issue: 

• Art Show Reminder – still time to visit! 

• PSD Fundraiser – Helping Children in Need of Beds 

• Library Closing on May 13 – Return all Books 

• Message from Mr. Rumbold 

• Lost and Found – Claim your child’s belongings 

• 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony - Party Planners/Volunteers Needed 

• PSD now accepting Bus Requests for the 2022-23 School year 

• End of Year Medication Pick-up 

• Calendar of Events 

• First Day School Supplies – Order now for fall 

• I Matter 

• Free & Reduced Meal Program for Next Year 

• School Choice Options and School Registration for Next Year 

• ParentVUE 

• Student Data Verification 

• Johnson Parent Handbook 

• Ongoing Fundraisers 

• Before/After School Enrichment 

mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
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Annual Art Show 

Johnson Friends and Families, 

The annual art show continues through May 6th. This year, 
we are celebrating our amazing Johnson Artists with “The 
Creative Force Awakens,” an exhibition of art that is truly out of this world. 

Join us for our first ever Art-A-Thon, an opportunity to register for a 20m time 
slot where your family can come create art at school, during the art show. Each 
night beginning Wednesday, there will be staggered times available from 3:50p 
- 6:10p and craft tables available for a stress-free time to “make-and-take” 
some artistic creations. Donations accepted and encouraged! 

We will also have art up for auction; all funds raised, and donations gathered 
will be sent to the Save the Children Ukraine Relief Fund, an organization 
selected by our 5th grade students as part of their service-learning curriculum in 
art. 

Please check out the video announcement for our art show: https://
www.wevideo.com/view/2629515084  

Please sign up for our Art-A-Thon here: https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/20F0A4DA5A62BA5F94-2022  

I look forward to hosting my final art show here at Johnson, so please join us 
and May 4th be with you!! 

Miss England, Art Teacher 

lengland@psdschools.org  

Message from Mr. Rumbold 

For the Johnson Huskie Community, 

I was welcomed into the Johnson Community in the fall of 2009, and I hope 
that I have brought as much sunshine and blue skies into your lives as you have 
into mine.  During these FABULOUS years at Johnson, I learned even more ways 
to pass on my passion for physical fitness, the joy of movement and that it is 
just as acceptable to be goofy as it is to be serious!  Thank you for the 
happiness your children have given me each day in our journey to live an active 
lifestyle, with purpose or by accident, by playing together and alone, and to 
have fun while doing it. Johnson will forever be my “pot of gold” at the end of 
the rainbow. 

Before COVID I would close classes by rewarding a student with a carrot from 
the “Carrot Question Cup”. Please, everyone, take an imaginary carrot now and 
know how awesome you are. 

Adios, 

Jim Rumbold 

https://www.wevideo.com/view/2629515084
https://www.wevideo.com/view/2629515084
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0A4DA5A62BA5F94-2022
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0A4DA5A62BA5F94-2022
mailto:lengland@psdschools.org
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PSD Fundraiser - Helping children in need of beds 

Johnson will participate with many other PSD schools in a fundraiser to help 
raise funds to support "Sleep in Heavenly Peace" who works to build, assemble, 
and deliver beds to children and families in need. The fundraiser will take place 
on Friday, May 13th. The flyer indicates that participants wear pajamas to 
school, BUT... Johnson will be encouraging everyone to dress with a "Hawaiian" 
theme in honor of our very own Mr. Rumbold! See flyer for complete 
details: Fundraiser Flyer  

Johnson Library – Closes on May 13th  

The library will be closing for book check-out on Friday, May 
13th. All books are due back in the library on that day and 
library fines need to be paid.  

Thank you, 

Mrs. Slocomb, Librarian – Contact: liz@psdschools.org  

Lost and Found 

Our Lost and Found area is overflowing with items that 
need to be claimed. Feel free to come by to check the 
Lost and Found area near the Gym. Items remaining on 
the last day of school will be donated to a local charity.  

5th Grade Promotion Ceremony Party Planners & 
Volunteers Needed 

Planning is underway for the 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony. The event will be 
held on the last day of school, Wednesday, May 25th. We are looking for 5th 
grade parents who would be interested in helping in the planning of the 
promotion ceremony, decorations, and festivities.  If you can help, please 
contact Andrea Evans (303-596-5198) who has volunteered to help lead the 
event. A meeting will be scheduled soon to plan the details.  

We will also need a few 4th grade parent volunteers to help on the day of the 
promotion ceremony to hand out cake and drinks to 5th grade families. This 
allows the 5th grade parents to enjoy this special day with their students. Please 
contact Andrea Evans if you can help in this way.  

Andrea Evans, 5th Grade Promotion Coordinator 

https://msg.schoolmessenger.com/m/?s=IfJoYhwsX24&mal=6b234f7d1e8e75f029d2fc109531de2ec67e463299d7519c89b91a0c77f0dee9
mailto:liz@psdschools.org
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PSD now accepting Bus Requests 
for the 2022-23 School year 

Poudre School District aims to transport as many 
students as possible to and from school. To ensure that 
families needing transportation receive this service, 
riders must now apply for busing each year, even if they’ve had bussing 
before.  

Families may request transportation online here. Submitting a request is not a 
guarantee of services. Even with ongoing recruiting efforts and the hiring of 
additional bus operators, PSD is still busing fewer students than in previous 
years because of a reduction in routes due to the ongoing driver shortage. 

What you need to know when submitting a request 

• Transportation will be provided automatically to all students who qualify 
for transportation through the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act 
(IDEA), the McKinney-Vento program, or foster placement. Students 
who meet these criteria need NOT apply. 

• Busing is NOT provided for students who attend a school of choice or 
PSD-authorized charter school. If your student is eligible for busing at 
their neighborhood school but is switching to a school of choice, they 
will not receive busing. 

• Alternate bus requests will not be accepted for students in the walk area 
or for multiple addresses. 

• PSD is opening the new Wellington and Timnath middle/high schools in 
August. 

 Incoming freshmen and sophomores who currently attend Poudre 
High School or Fossil Ridge High School but live in the Wellington or 
Timnath attendance areas will not be eligible for busing to Poudre or 
Fossil. 

After you submit a request 

• Families will be notified around the week before school starts if their 
student is scheduled to receive busing starting the first day of the 2022
-23 school year. 

• Bus-eligible requests submitted by July 15 should be ready for the start 
of school. Bus-eligible requests submitted after July 15 may not be 
approved until after the first day of school. 

• Students who do not ride their assigned bus for two consecutive weeks 
may be removed from the bus route to make space for other eligible 
students. 

https://busrequest.psdschools.org/
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/policies/EEAA.pdf
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Questions? Visit the Transportation FAQs webpage or email 
busrequest@psdschools.org.  

Thank you for your partnership. It is our honor to safely transport your student.  

Sincerely,  

Poudre School District Transportation 

PSD now accepting Bus Requests for the 2022-23 
School year       continued 

From the Health Office – End of Year 
Medication Pickup 

Medications cannot be sent home with students at the end 
of the school year.  

• Parents must pick up all medications on or before the last day of school. 
Medications must be picked up by the end of the school day (noon).   

• If medications need to be picked up before the last day of school, make 
arrangements with the school nurse or health tech.  

• Emergency or as-needed medications (Epi-pens, Tylenol, Inhalers, etc.) 
must also be picked up.  

• The school nurse will follow state health department procedures and all 
medications not picked up will be disposed of properly.  

• If medications will be brought back to the school in the fall, you may 
obtain a medical permission form from the health tech in your school, or 
on the PSD website.  

If you have any questions, please contact the health office at 970-488-5004.  

https://www.psdschools.org/programs-services/transportation/FAQs
mailto:busrequest@psdschools.org
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Johnson Calendar of Events 

May 

2 – 6   Teacher Appreciation Week 

4 - 6   Johnson Art Show 

4 1:00 – 1:30 pm 

1:45 – 2:30 pm 

Rocky Mtn Raptor Presentation for Grades K – 2 

Rocky Mtn Raptor Presentation for Grades 3 – 5 

5 9:00 – 12:30 4th Grade Field Trip, Lory Student Center 

6 12:45 – 2:15 pm 2nd Grade Field Trip, Dragonfly Lair *walking 

7 8:00 am 

10:00 am 

5th Grade Track Meet at RMHS 

4th Grade Track Meet at RMHS 

9 2:15 pm JPTO Executive Board Meeting, Staff Lounge 

10 4:00 – 9:00 pm Spirit Night at Schlotzky’s, 4212 S. College 

13 9:30 – 11:30 am 

3:00 pm 

5th Grade Field Trip, to Webber MS *walking 

Johnson P.R.I.D.E. Assembly – In Person 

16   NO SCHOOL – Building Workday 

18   Last Day of School for Pre-K Students 

19 9:00 – 1:00 2nd Grade Field Trip, Butterfly Pavilion 

20   

  

6:15 – 10:15 pm 

Johnson Field Day – All Grades 

  

JPTO Family Movie Night in the Park 

• Food Truck – 6:15 – 8:00 

• Community Fair – 6:30 – 8:00 

• Movie – 8:15 – 10:15 

23 9:00 – 11:15 am 

11:30 – 12:15 

2:00 pm 

6:30 – 7:30 pm 

Kindergarten Field Trip, Harmony Library *walking 

Kindergarten Picnic, Westfield Park 

5th Grade Kickball Game 

JPTO General Membership Meeting, MediaCenter 

24 9:15 – 9:45 am 

  

Meet the Teachers at your next Grade Level Time 

5th Grade Promotion Rehearsal 

25 9:00 am 

11:58 am 

  

12:20 – 3:30 pm 

5th Grade Promotion Ceremony 

Early Release - Last Day of School – 

NO Lunch served on this day 

NON School Sponsored - 5th Grade Pool Party at 
Westfield Pool 
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Quick Links 

• PSD 2021-22 K-12 Student/Teacher Calendar 

• PSD 2022-23 K-12 School Calendar 

• Early Childhood Poudre School District Calendar 

• Johnson Elementary Website 

• PSD Schools Parent Website 

• District News 

• School Meal Information/Menus 

• PSD COVID-19 Data and School Information 

• PSD Protocols for COVID-19 

1st Day School Supplies – Order NOW for next fall! 

Hey parents… Have you tried to buy 
chicken wings or a car lately? It's next to 
impossible. Worse yet, companies can 
barely hire enough employees to stay 
open! That's why we partner with 1st Day 
School Supplies. They are stocked up, 
staffed up and ready for you! 

They have the exact supplies our teachers 
requested from the brands you trust and respect like Ticonderoga, Crayola, 
Elmers, Fiskars, Purell and Clorox! Try finding those on the shelves this summer! 
The only way to guarantee your school supplies for next year is to order from 
1st Day School Supplies! It's not a luxury this year, it's a necessity. 

Order today, before it's too late! 

https://1stdayschoolsupplies.com/kits.php?sid=18800  

Please contact Shalese at 970-420-0616 or shalesep48@gmail.com  with any 
questions. 

Thank you, 

Shalese Payton - 1st Day School Supplies Coordinator 

https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/Calendars%20and%20Schedules/2021-22/2021-22_PSD_%20Calendar.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/Calendars%20and%20Schedules/2022-23/22-23%20K-12%20Student%20Calendar_Final-revised031022.pdf
https://poudreschools-my.sharepoint.com/personal/tcrewdso_psdschools_org/Documents/2021%20-%202022%20School%20Year/Newsletter%20Folder/August/*Visit%20the%20Johnson%20Website%20for%20events%20and%20activities%20specific%20to%20Johnson.
https://joh.psdschools.org/
https://www.psdschools.org/schools/parents
https://www.psdschools.org/community/district-news
https://www.psdschools.org/programs-services/school-meals
https://www.psdschools.org/psd2020-21/COVID19schoolstatus
https://www.psdschools.org/psd2020-21/psdprotocolsCOVID19
https://1stdayschoolsupplies.com/kits.php?sid=18800
mailto:shalesep48@gmail.com
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I Matter 

I Matter - Every Colorado youth is eligible for three free therapy sessions. 
Youth and their parents can visit the I Matter platform to take a confidential 
online survey about their mental health and schedule sessions with a licensed 
behavioral health clinician, primarily online over telehealth. State law allows 
youth ages 12 and up to use the platform independently; youth ages 11 and 
younger will need their parent or guardian's consent to sign up. Learn more 
on the I Matter website. 

Free and Reduced Meal Program 

It’s not too late to apply for the Free & Reduced Meal 
Program for this school year.  By doing so your student’s 
approval to the program carries over for the first 30 days of 
next school year.  Also, there are advantages to being on this 
program with discounts given throughout our community for student summer 
programs.  Check out fcgov.com/reducedfee website for more information.  
The before and after school program, AlphaBest, also gives a 15% discount. 
Apply on-line at www.myschoolapps.com. Please note that August 1, 2022, is 
the first day you can apply online for the 2022-2023 school year. Families do 
have to apply each school year unless they receive a letter stating otherwise. 

School Options and Choice  

Applications are currently being accepted for the 2022-23 school year. The 
second-consideration application period for the 2022-23 school year is now 
open. The second-consideration application period is available for families who 
missed applying during the first-consideration period. For complete details and 
to apply: School Options and Choice in PSD 

ParentVUE - PSD Student Information System 

Parents/guardians access grades, attendance, schedules and other student 
information through the Synergy parent portal. Complete secure login through 
the ParentVUE/StudentVUE portal or through the apps, which can be 
downloaded from the iTunes Store and Google Play. 

Parents/guardians can only see their student's information. Parents/guardians 
must have "educational rights" to access ParentVUE. Once educational rights 
are reflected in Synergy, parents will receive an email with a user activation 
code. 

Learn how to access and/or activate your account on the "Accessing and 
Activating a ParentVUE Account" web page. If you have questions, refer to the 
"Frequently Asked Questions" posted below or contact your school.  

https://imattercolorado.org/
https://imattercolorado.org/
https://imattercolorado.org/
http://www.myschoolapps.com
https://www.psdschools.org/schools/school-options-choice
https://www.psdschools.org/ParentVUE
https://pvue.psdschools.org/
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/parentvue/id412054615?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.FreeLance.ParentVUE
https://www.psdschools.org/node/1316
https://www.psdschools.org/node/1316
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School Registration Information 

Registration for kindergarten is now open, start here. 

Kindergarten is an exciting and important first 
step on your student's educational journey. In 
PSD, you'll find students are supported in many 
ways with caring teachers and staff, positive 
school, and classroom culture, as well as a 
collaborative, safe and welcoming learning 
environment. 

Kindergarten offers: 

• Small class sizes 

• Structured, rigorous, play-based curriculum 

• Kindergarten is free 

• Social and emotional learning experiences 

Children must be 5 years old on or before Oct. 1, 2022, to be registered for 
kindergarten in the 2022-23 school year. 

 

All new and returning K-12 students register at their neighborhood school. You 
can find your neighborhood school on the School Locator web page. 

• Returning students are students who left PSD and are returning back to 
a PSD school. Current PSD students do not need to re-register every 
year to go back to the same school.  

Students wishing to attend a school outside their attendance area must submit 
a School Choice application. 

 
Online registration available for new and returning students   

• To enroll new students in a PSD school, please visit the PSD Online 
Registration web page. 

• If you have questions about registration, please call the school your 
child will be attending. 

 

Registration for PSD students moving to a new school 

Current PSD students who are moving to a new school should contact their 
current school to withdraw and their new school to register. Students moving 
from elementary to middle school and middle school to high school do not 
have to contact their schools. Fifth grade students are pre-registered at their 
neighborhood feeder middle school in February. Contact each middle school 
for registration details. 

https://www.psdschools.org/kinder
https://www.psdschools.org/school-resources/school-locator
https://www.psdschools.org/schools/school-options-choice
https://www.psdschools.org/onlineregistration
https://www.psdschools.org/onlineregistration
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Student Data Verification 

We encourage parent/guardians to review and/or update their family and student 
information.  Up to date contact information is important in order to receive communication 
from Johnson and Poudre School District.  Updates can now be completed through 
ParentVUE. Once you log into ParentVUE, click on the Online Registration tab on the top 
right corner of the screen:  

Then, select 2021-2022 Family and Student Data Verification from the drop-down menu: 

If applicable, parents can upload a proof of address and updated immunization record.  

Please contact our office at 970-488-5000 if you have any questions or need a hard copy of 
the student verification form sent home.  

Johnson Representative needed for the District Advisory 
Board 

We would like to have a representative from the Johnson parent community for the PSD Dis-
trict Advisory Board. The District Advisory Board advises the district on a number of issues and 
is made up of parent representatives from each school and acts as a link between the commu-
nity and the district.  

The DAB gives parents an opportunity to interact and engage with the district. If you are inter-
ested in being a DAB representative for you school, please contact your principal. 

Please see the DAB bylaws and representative responsibilities documents for more infor-
mation. 

Meetings are usually held the first Monday of the month, from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Johannsen 
Support Services Center, 2407 Laporte Avenue. 

https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/district_advisory_board/PSD%20DAB%20Bylaws%20-%20November%2C%202018.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/district_advisory_board/What%20are%20my%20responsibilities%20as%20a%20DAB%20rep.pdf
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Johnson Parent Handbook 

The Johnson Parent Handbook for the 2021-2022 School Year 
is available on the Johnson website under the “About Us” 
Tab.  

The purpose of the handbook is to provide information regarding Johnson 
Elementary School, as well as our school’s rules and procedures in an “easy to 
access” format.  We encourage you to read it, keep it on hand to refer to it, and 
let us know if you need any clarification. 

Poudre School District policies and regulations (including but not limited to 
those in the District’s Student Rights & Code of Conduct booklet) also apply to 
Johnson Elementary School and are controlling over our rules and procedures if 
there is any inconsistency or conflict. Although this handbook may reference 
certain District policies and regulations, the actual language of the referenced 
policies and regulations is controlling over the language in this handbook. 
District rules and regulations change over time.  We will update you as new 
information becomes available. If you have any questions, feel free to call 488-
5000 or visit the main office of Johnson Elementary School. 

Before School Enrichment 

Chess Wizards  

Chess Wizards is a premier chess education company providing fun, 
informative and challenging chess lessons to students. Chess Wizards teaches 
children many important life concepts, such as learning the ability to win 
graciously and accept defeat with dignity and sportsmanship. Students will be 
divided into groups according to their chess experience. At the end of this 
session, each student would have had the chance to participate in a mini-chess 
tournament. 

To register, please visit www.chesswizards.com/register. 

Kids Yoga by Family Balance Yoga 

After school kid’s yoga classes are back at Johnson!! Your child can come "zen 
out" on Thursdays from after school- 4:15 p.m. Students should meet their 
instructor by the flagpole. Once we are all together, we'll head back inside to 
the yoga room. We'll be stretching, strengthening, breathing, posing, and 
playing yoga games to promote great health, relaxation, coordination, anxiety-
reduction, and most of all-FUN! If your child is stressing out about school, this 
class will be a perfect way to help them cope. 5-week class will meet on 
Thursdays. Class begins April 21st and will meet each week until May 19th. Cost 
is $59/student. Space will be limited, so register today! To register head to 
www.familybalanceyoga.com, then click sign up, then choose the tab for kids 
yoga, scroll down to find the Johnson class. Email 
familybalanceyoga14@gmail.com with questions. See your kiddo on the mat 
soon!" 

https://joh.psdschools.org/
https://www.psdschools.org/schools/school-registration/student-code-of-conduct
http://www.chesswizards.com/register
http://www.childrensyogainfortcollinsco.com/
mailto:familybalanceyoga14@gmail.com
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AlphaBEST - Before and After School Childcare 

AlphaBEST Education offers before and after school childcare services 
to students here at Johnson.  

For information about rates, schedules and to register visit the AlphaBEST 
webpage. 

Hours of operation  

• Before-school programs will run 6:30 a.m. until the first bell Mondays 
through Fridays. 

• After-school programs will operate from the time of dismissal until 6 
p.m. 

• AlphaBEST will align with PSD decisions about opening, delayed start 
and school closures due to emergencies and inclement weath-
er. AlphaBEST will be closed on most days when PSD is closed. Full-day 
care will be available at a PSD site on teacher workdays. 

Ongoing fundraisers for Johnson Elementary 

These passive fundraisers directly benefit Johnson Elementary discretionary 
fund/classroom budgets: 

American Furniture Warehouse Fundraiser 

Shop at any AFW location, online or by phone and mention Johnson 
Elementary at checkout. Our school will receive 2% donation on any 
purchase, 4% on Beauty Rest mattresses. Invite others to participate. 
Friends and Family can help too! 

Caps4Cash – Morning Fresh Dairy Fundraiser 

Caps4Cash is a Morning Fresh Dairy program where schools earn cash by 
collecting caps from Morning Fresh Dairy glass bottles. Each cap will be 
redeemed for 5 cents. We use this fundraiser to help support our Student 
Council Program.  

Advertising Fundraising for Johnson 

Organizations can purchase advertising in individual school newsletters 
through the School Communications Agency. 60% of revenue from 
advertising goes back to the school to be used at the principal's discretion. 
Contact: (970) 420-7163 

continued on next page 

https://www.psdschools.org/AlphaBest
https://www.psdschools.org/AlphaBest
mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
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Fundraisers that directly benefit JPTO 

Box Tops Fundraiser  
Looking for a quick and easy way to help support our amazing school? 
Download the free Box Tops App. And register Johnson Elementary as your 
school and when you go shopping just go into the app and take a picture of 
your receipt and it will give our school .10 per participating items, just make 
sure you submit them within 14 days of your purchase. 
 
King Soopers Community Rewards Fundraiser 

Johnson has recently been added to the list of nonprofits eligible for funding 
through their community rewards program. We encourage our families to 
register your King SooperCard and choose Johnson as the designated 
nonprofit. Go to www.KingSoopers.com  

• Scroll all the way down near the bottom of the page where you will see 
“Community” click on it. 

• You will then see “KingSoopers Community Rewards” click on it. 

• In the middle of the page you will see “enroll now” click on it. 

• Next you will need to add your email and password.  

(If you’ve never logged in before, but still have a card, you can attach an email 
and password to your existing number by creating an account) 

If you don’t have a card, choose “create an account”. 

• A search box will open to select your charity – type “Johnson PSD” on 
the left of the screen. On the right, you can select “education” as type. 
Click on the magnifying glass for the search to work and select your 
organization.  

• There are two Johnson schools listed. The address is with it, so finding 
ours is easy and at the top. (4101 Seneca Street) Click “enroll” 

Adding this card will not affect your gas points or other discount 
benefits you receive through King Soopers.  
 

Amazon – Smile.amazon.com Fundraiser  

Amazon has a wonderful giving program called Smile.amazon.com 
that gives  0.5%  of your qualified purchases to a charity of your choice. Here is 
how you can give to Johnson Elementary. All you have to do is register! 

How to enroll: 

Go to smile.amazon.com,  scroll to the bottom of the page    

• At the bottom of the page click on "get started"  

http://www.KingSoopers.com
https://smile.amazon.com/
https://smile.amazon.com/
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Fundraisers that directly benefit JPTO 

“The Poudre School District is committed to the policy that no otherwise 
qualified person shall be denied access to, be excluded from participation in, be 
denied the benefits of, or be subjected to unlawful discrimination under, any 
District program or activity on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, 
ancestry, sex, sexual orientation, marital status, veteran status, age or 
disability.  District compliance with this policy shall be the responsibility of, and 
reports and complaints of discrimination based on these protected 
classifications should be directed to:  For District students and community 
members: Director of Student Services, 1630 South Stover Street, Fort Collins, 
Colorado 80525, phone: 970-490-3033; For District employees: Executive 
Director of Human Resources, 2407 La Porte Avenue, Fort Collins, Colorado 
80521, phone: 970-490-3620.” 

• It will take you to a login page. Log in with your amazon account 

• On the task bar you will see Your Charity. You can then select the 
charity. Our registered name is Johnson Parent Teacher 
Organization.  (It is not listed as Johnson Elementary.) 

• Know that all funds go to support our school, Johnson Elementary. 

Remember you must log in from the smile page at smile.amazon.com each 
time you make a purchase for the charitable donation to count. 

Thank you so much for supporting our school! 

https://smile.amazon.com/

